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Zhang Yue’s company BROAD Group which he formed in 1988 
specializes in the production of non-electric air conditioners 
that operate on clean energy and zero-polluting refrigerant. 
Indeed, all the company’s products (which also include 
heat recovery fresh air units & air quality detectors) have a 
continual goal of enhancing energy efficiency and minimizing 
pollution. Still, Zhang’s environmental leadership extends 
beyond his business: Being an air conditioning producer, 
BROAD has been actively promoting building thermal 
insulation to reduce the excessive building dependence on air 
conditioning with its demos on old building retrofitting. 
When Zhang Yue was distressed to see still that thermal 
insulation of buildings has not gained enough attention, he 
determined to increase energy conservation of buildings by 
promoting energy-efficient industrial machinery. In 2009 
BROAD developed a factory-made building with 5-time energy 
efficiency higher. BROAD has been a member of the United 
Nations Global Compact since 2001, and in 2008, it joined The 
Climate Group, working internationally with government and 
business leaders to advance smart policies and technologies 
to cut global emissions and accelerate a clean revolution.



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  

 






